
Dear Parents, 


Re: Measles, Chicken Pox and Shingles

We request your support and cooperation in a very important matter.

One of our pupils has been diagnosed with a form of cancer called retinoblastoma.  This eye cancer has a very good prognosis, and we expect him/her to do very well. However, she/he is receiving chemotherapy, and infections like measles, chicken pox and shingles pose a serious risk to his/her life during this treatment. 

Chemotherapy kills the cancer cells, but it also destroys some normal cells in the process, including blood cells.  This impairs a child’s immune system, which means it is more difficult for the body to fight infection.  Viral infections like chicken pox and measles are especially dangerous during treatment.

The best way to protect children from measles is for all pupils to be immunized against it.  Please discuss immunization with your family doctor or paediatrician if your child is not already immunized.

Our pupil will need immediate treatment if she is exposed to contagious diseases like measles, chicken pox or shingles.  
Please contact the school immediately if you suspect your child or anyone in your household has measles, chicken pox, shingles or another contagious illness.  This will enable us to ensure our pupil’s family can take steps to protect him/her.  

Please be assured that retinoblastoma is not contagious.  Your children are not at any risk whatsoever from this situation.  However, the health and wellbeing of our pupil with cancer may be at serious risk.  We depend on the co-operation of all parents and are confident we can rely on your help.

Firstly, we would like to make you aware of retinoblastoma and its most common early sign, a white glow in the affected eye.  This can be seen in flash photographs and dim light.  Awareness is vital to ensure a child is diagnosed early.  For more information, please visit World Eye Cancer Hope: www.wechope.org.

Please feel at ease to ask us any questions or raise any concerns you may have. Thank you so much for your understanding and help.  We sincerely appreciate it. 

Sincerely, 


YOUR NAME AND CONTACT DETAILS

CC: 
Head Teacher


School Nurse

Class Teacher

